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MINUTES

Groton Electric Light Department





October 16, 2018
Present:  Commissioners Hersh & Lindemer, Easom via teleconference; Manager Kelly and Business Manager Lemire
Also present: Foreman Finch
The meeting was called to order at 8:04 a.m.
GROTON SCHOOL POTENTIAL PROGRAMS
Mr. Kelly informed the Board that the Groton School has had many requests from students to install more solar.  The school has purchased land west on Farmers Row and are considering installing a 2 megawatt (MW) solar array.
Mr. Kelly wanted to know if the Board would agree to a PPA and if so at what cost. He noted that he is also trying to steer them to consider battery storage.   
The trustees of the Groton School are meeting on November 1 and would like to have GELD’s input to present.

There was much discussion regarding solar, battery storage, solar and battery storage combinations for the Groton School to consider. Mr. Hersh asked if we want or need more solar since we would be the recipient of 100% of the power. Mr. Eason asked if a dedicated line could be installed from the solar array to the Groton School, so the school could use the solar power.  Mr. Kelly answered “yes”, but it would be expensive. Mr. Lindemer thought it would be wise to enter a joint venture with the school.
After some additional discussion, the commissioners asked Mr. Kelly to try and educate the students/trustees about solar and to recommend the students develop and present a business plan to GELD for the solar farm as a learning experience.  Mr. Kelly will continue to offer other options (battery storage, etc.) that will also benefit GELD ratepayers. 
Mr. Kelly will be meeting with members of the Groton School to begin discussions/negotiations. 

Agenda items having been concluded, the meeting adjourned at 9:02 a.m.







Respectfully submitted,




















Tammi Lemire





      
      Business Manager 
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